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From Our Administrative Pastor… 

Greetings in Christ, 
 
Welcome to month 8. We’re entering into 
the 8th month of this virus-focused time 
of life in Waterloo. I mean, we’ve been 
hearing about it since last November or 
so, but in terms of lockdowns and a laser 
focus on infection rates and sanitation 
procedures, we’ve spent more than half a 
year with COVID-19. I don’t think there 
are many who would say that this hasn’t 
been an emotionally draining time of life. 
Between medical, financial, familial, and 
political drama there has been great loss, 
sorrow, and anxiety. 
 
In the midst of it all, I’ve spent a lot of 
time digging into the 1918 flu. The 
“Spanish Flu” (which was not from 
Spain, by the way, they were just the  
neutral country during the end of WW1 
that started reporting on it...the US and 
Germany didn’t think it would help     
morale to be blaring death tolls while  
trying to win a war) comes up a lot in 
conversation at the moment and I wanted 
to get out of the news cycle and look back 
on when this type of thing happened    
before. I’ve found many takeaways and 
still have some books to read which I’m 
sure will give me more takeaways, but 
here’s what I’ve gotten so far from a lot 
of reading and listening about the 1918 
and other pandemics. 
 

• Viruses happen. When they     
happen, everyone blames everyone 
else for starting it (not to mention the 
conspiracy theories). It’s been 100 
years since the 1918 flu and there are 
still debates with regards to the origin. 
Not only are the virus’s origins    
questioned, but everyone seems to 
need a person, politician, or country 

 

to blame for why any given individual 
dies from the virus. “If only so-and-so 
would have…” is usually how that 
goes. 

 

• Viruses are aggressive...unless 
they aren’t...maybe. Apart from  
simply not interacting with other   
humans, there’s not a lot that can be 
done about viruses in a practical 
sense. (N95 masks and hazmat suits 
exist, but I’m talking about mass 
availability and holistic practical    
options). As much as general masks 
like most people wear to keep spit 
from getting into the air while    
coughing, sneezing, or speaking can 
help, that’s not even a guaranteed  
lifesaver. 

 

• Viruses don’t like people. The 
1918 flu hit the 20 to 40-year-old 
range the hardest (especially in the 
second round) and didn’t bother the 
elderly for the most part. Today, the 
elderly are harder hit. Either way,  
viruses are mean. 

 

• Viruses can be studied. We’ve 
come a long way in medical research 
to better understand treatments and 
such, but there’s still a lot that we 
don’t understand. Remember it’s 100 
years since the “Great Pandemic” and 
there are still debates about how that 
virus and similar ones (like we’re 
dealing with today) behave. When we 
think we get our finger on it, then 
something happens so that things just 
don’t add up. 

 
continued on page 11… 
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I love the Lord, for he heard my voice; he heard my cry for mercy.  
Because he turned his ear to me, I will call on him as long as I live.  
Psalm 116:1-2 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters of Immanuel, 
 
I wonder.  Does anyone really read the articles that I write for 
the newsletter?  I ask this because, last month, the last         
paragraph of my article was cut short.  Clearly, quite a few 
sentences were left out at the end.  I caught it, but nobody else 
said a word.  I wonder. 
 
I’m not really that upset by the omission.  To be honest, I 
don’t thoroughly read every article that comes across my desk.  
I receive a number of newsletters from other congregations 
every month, and I read the pastors’ letters.  But not that   
carefully.  Sometimes something really catches my eye and I 
read every word, but I usually skim the letter.   
 
Still, we like to be heard, don’t we?  When we speak or write, 
we want people to pay attention.  We want them to hear what 
we say and understand what we mean.  The worst feeling in 
the world is the feeling that people aren’t listening to you.  Or 
that they’re not even trying to understand you.  Often we feel 
like shouting, “Hey, listen to me!  I’ve got something to say!” 
 
Unfortunately, we’re not often heard in our culture today.  Oh 
yes, we have tons of modes of communication.  Facebook, 
emails, texts, phone calls, skype, letters, newspapers, books, 
and in person conversations (though in person conversations 
seem to be dwindling fast).  Yet it’s rare to find a person who 
really listens.  Who hears every word you say and understands. 
 
Rare, that is, except for Christians.  The redeemed of the Lord 
are blessed with the high privilege of prayer.  Because we’re in 
Christ and are God’s children, when we speak to God, he    
listens.  He turns his ear to us and hears every word we say.  
He understands.  What’s more, he doesn’t tell us, “Call me 
again at a better time.”  “I’m too busy to tackle this right now, 
let me call you back.”  No.  He wants us to talk to him in  
prayer at any time.  Night or day, rain or shine, calm or       
turbulent, he wants us to call on him.  Praise God!  We have 
someone who truly understands us.  Someone who truly 
knows what’s on our minds and what we’re going through.  
Therefore, “I love the Lord, for he heard my voice; he heard 
my cry for mercy.  Because he turned his ear to me, I will call 
on him as long as I live.”  God bless you richly! 
 
Love in Christ, 

From Our Associate Pastor… A Note from Our Music 
Director… 
 
Reformation Hymn Thoughts...and, 
more... 
 
When I think about Reformation music,   
Martin Luther's triumphal hymn ñA Mighty 
Fortress Is Our Godò comes to mind right 
away! 
 
However, one of the other hymns quite often 
used in worship on Reformation is ñLord, 
Keep Us Steadfast in Your Word.ò The text 
for this hymn was also written by Luther. At 
this time, during this year, I feel the verses/
words of this hymn have much to offer all of 
us: 
 
Lord, keep us steadfast in Your Word; 
Curb those who by deceit or sword 
Would wrest the kingdom from Your Son 
And bring to naught all He has done. 
 
Lord Jesus Christ, Your pow'r make known, 
For You are Lord of lords alone; 
Defend Your holy Church that we 
May sing Your praise eternally. 
 
O Comforter of priceless worth, 
Send peace and unity on earth; 
Support us in our final strife 
And lead us out of death to life. 
 
I encourage you to reflect upon the verses/
words of both of Luther's hymns during this 
month. 
 
God's blessings at this time, and always, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
+A few other thoughtsé   
At this time, during 3rd-8th Grade Sunday School 
opening, we are not singing....but, we are    
learning about hymns/songs.  Most recently, we 
clapped out ñmeterò of several hymns, finding out 
that different ñtunesò of hymns may be used as 
long as the meter is the same. We have also 
been learning about ñthemesò of hymns in LSB, 
along with hymns assigned to ñChurch Yearò  
order. 
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October Birthdays &  
Anniversaries Parish Leaders  

 

Pastors: 
 
Rev. Merritt Demski, 847-254-9666      Administrative 
Rev. Dr. Tony Troup, 618-340-8375       Associate 
 

Church & School Staff: 
 
Lisa Clamors, 618-719-4954   Office Secretary  
Ann Frank, 314-346-7413        Music Director 
Sandy Mueller       Church & Ed Bldg Custodian 
Linda Polansky, 618-980-3475       Preschool Director 
Deborah Joellenbeck   Preschool Aide/Custodian 
 

Church Council: 
 
Wayne Collmeyer, 618-719-7235        President  
Jason Valerius, 314-920-8907       Vice-President 
Cathie Collmeyer, 314-749-3772       Secretary 
David Powell, 618-974-9222        Treasurer 
Harry Thompson, 618-792-8326   Financial Secretary 
Taryn Niemeyer, 618-719-7520   Christian Education 
Wayne Hargrave, 618-719-6748 Church Properties 
open      Evangelism/Fellowship 
Sandy Mueller, 618-420-1373       Social Ministry 
Jason Valerius, 314-920-8907   Spiritual Ministry 
Pat Kelly, 636-373-2967           Stewardship 
Cathy Whelan, 618-612-3150       Youth Ministry 
 

Other Volunteers: 
 
Lisa Clamors     Sunday School Superintendent 
Marilyn Collette         Head Sacristan 
Stephanie Brandt           Sacristans 
Diana Heins 
Valerie Zeisset 
Sandy Thompson        Flower Coordinator 
 

Field Education Student: 
 
Hayden Brown, 2nd year      309-231-2183 

 
Have you ever thought about joining one of  

Immanuel's Boards or committees? If so, please  
contact the appropriate person listed above. 

Happy Birthday 
toé 
 
1    Babe Matzenbacher 
      Art Meyer  
2    Linda Polansky  
3    Kathy Bujnak 
      Myra Lesinger 
4    Nick Prescher  
      Alex Whelan  
6    Don Birrittier 
      Michelle Fink 
      Jane Schaefer  
7    Bev Jarvis 
      Joyce Rossel 
8    Clint Rodenberg  
9    Max Arbeiter 
10  Cathie Collmeyer 
      Julianna Gregory 
      Alan Horn  
      Emily Reece 
      Kirk Ritzel  
      Jacob Stumpf 
      Harper Thompson 
11  Bryan Stueve  
13  Amelia Deptula 
14  Rand Bundenthal 
      Lana Mueller 
16  David Jacobs 
      Hunter Kettler  
17  Michael Henry 
18  Don Matzenbacher  
      Charlotte Rodenberg 
      Sarah Sappenfield 
      Julie Zeiger 
20  Sandra Downing 
      Cody Hergenroeder 
21  Jessica Gregory  
22  John Stueve 
23  Raymond Brandt  
      Dennis Clamors II  
      Gene Hoffmann  
      David Neusel 
24  Blake Nichols 
25  Taylor Fuegner 
26  Henry Eggemeyer 
      Charli Major 
      Dexter Rodenberg 
      Clarence Vogt 
27  Noah Heinemann 
      Jacob Williams 
      Jenna Worley 
28  John Bicklein 
      Jeriah Fink 
29  Danny Bundenthal 
      Zachary Bundenthal 
30  Sydney Kuergeleis 

31  LeAnne Luhr 
      Arlin Obst 
      Hayley Proctor 
 

Happy Anniversary 
toé 
 
2   Mike & Ashley Ramsey (10)  
4   Jay & Patricia Carr (40) 
     Matt & Jenny Prather (17) 
5   Wayne & Cathie Collmeyer (7) 
6   David & Julie Powell (41)  
7   Mike & Julie Deptula (14) 
9   Josh & Nichole Kruse (10) 
     Al & Vi Scheibe (66)  
     Brian & Denise Wiese (38) 
10 Ken & Susan Stratman (25) 
11 Don & Connie Rusteberg (17) 
12 Davide & Nancy Alu (18) 
     Jeff & Angie Filipiak (13) 
16 Daniel & Megan Menke (10)  
17 Henry & Jessy Horrell (5) 
20 Kyle & Kailey Hemmer (2) 
21 Matt & Pam Schrader (26)  
     Alan & Susan Starbuck (42) 
22 Lee & Karen Eggemeyer (43) 
24 Derek & Jenny Carr (22) 
25 Bob & Angie Kloeppel (17) 
26 Brian & Jennifer Downing (24) 
29 Joe & Sandy Benyo (37) 
     Bill & Kim Holtgrieve (37) 
 

God’s continued     
blessings to all who are 
celebrating in October! 

Our 2020 Crown of 
Silver Recipients... 

 
During our services on Sept. 
12-13, we honored our 
members who celebrate 85 
years of life this year. 

 

Iva Mesnarich 
Art Meyer 
Gerry Ritzel 
Gladys Ruff 
Vi Scheibe 

Shirley Williams 
 

Congratulations and Godôs       
continued blessings to each 

of you! 
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9ƭŘŜǊǎΨ {ƘŜǇƘŜǊŘƛƴƎ 
tǊƻƎǊŀƳ  

όCŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻǎŜ ƭŀǎǘ ƴŀƳŜ ōŜƎƛƴǎ ǿƛǘƘύ  
Board of Social Ministry: 
 
October:  Immanuelôs Preschool 
 

Unity is the mission school in the Southern Illinois District.  Items 
needed include lots of #2 pencils, colored pencil sets, pocket  
folders, spiral notebooks, COPY PAPER, Pine Sol, large bottles 
of hand sanitizer, disinfectant spray, and disinfectant wipes. 
 

Bi-County Backpack Program: 
 
This is an ongoing collection that supports children in Red Bud, 
Valmeyer, and Waterloo throughout the year.  See the weekly 
bulletins for a list of items needed, and place those donations in 
the collection box in the narthex.  Thank you! 
 

Sunday School: 
 
October:  Unity Lutheran School in East St. Louis 
 

Each month, the Sunday School classes take a monetary offering 
for a specific charity. Thank you to all of the Pre-K through 8th 
grade students that contribute to these collections each month! 

Monthly Collections 

For Men: 
• Tuesdays at 6:30 am 
at Triada Advisors in  
Columbia. The group is 
studying Ecclesiastes 
and is led by Pastor 
Troup. 
 
For All Adults: 
• Sundays at 9:00 am in 

the overflow room. Led by Pastor Troup. 
• Sundays at 9:00 am in the church basement kitchen. Led 
by Scott & Jen Janssen and Tim Scheibe, this class has a 
faith development and parenting focus. Feel free to bring 
your little ones, too! 

• Wednesdays at 9:30 am in the overflow room.  Led by  
Pastor Demski. 

 
For Pre-K—College: 
• Preschoolð2nd grade: Sundays at 9:00 am in the church 
basement. Led by Pam Nagel, Sandy Mueller, Deborah 
Joellenbeck, and Lisa Clamors. 

• 3rdð6th grades: Sundays at 9:00 am in the church     
basement. Led by Gayle Mesnarich & Melissa Wiegand. 

• 7th & 8th grades: Sundays at 9:00 am in the multipurpose 
room. Led by Alan Stumpf. Parents are welcome to attend, 
too. 

• High school and College-age: Sundays at 9:00 am in    
Pastor Demskiôs office. Led by Pastor Demski. 

!-.    wƻŘƴŜȅ /ƭŀƳƻǊǎΣ сму-тмф-плно 
/-5    !ƭŀƴ {ǘǳƳǇŦΣ сму-тмф-флоо 
9-Iŀ   {Ŏƻǧ WŀƴǎǎŜƴΣ нмп-снф-сфтр 
IŜ-Iǳ   .ƻō tƻƭŀƴǎƪȅΣ сму-фтф-лфму 
W-Y    ¢ȅǎƻƴ .ǊŀŘƭŜȅΣ сму-тмо-мфмо 
[-aŜƭ   YŜǾƛƴ ²ƘŜŀǘΣ фоф-мфур 
aŜƴ-aȅ  /ŀƭ bŜŜƳŀƴΣ фоф-рмот 
b-t    9ƭŘŜƴ bƛŜƳŜȅŜǊΣ фоф-тфун 
w-{ŎƘŜ   [ŀǊǊȅ ¢ŀŀƪŜΣ фоф-птрт 
{ŎƘƛ-{ǿ   DǊŜƎ ²ƛŜƎŀƴŘΣ сму-пмл-мрлл 
¢-²Ŝƭ   YŜǾƛƴ ²ƘŜƭŀƴΣ фоф-мфур 
²ŜƳ-½   !ŀǊƻƴ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ сму-тфн-фсрн 
9ƭŘŜǊǎ ϧ tŀǎǘƻǊǎΥ Wŀǎƻƴ ±ŀƭŜǊƛǳǎΣ омп-фнл-уфлт 
 
IŀǾŜ ŀ ǉǳŜǎǝƻƴ ƻǊ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ 

ŜƭŘŜǊΣ ŦŜŜƭ ŦǊŜŜ ǘƻ Ŏŀƭƭ ƘƛƳ ŀƴȅǝƳŜΦ 

Want to Stay Up to 
Date? 

 

Go to our website 
(immanuelwaterloo.org ) and 

check it out!  Be sure to       
subscribe to the calendar, and 
youõll have the most up to 
date info on Immanuelõs      

activities and events.  Also, 
check out all of the info    

available right on our home 
page. Notice that something is 

missing?  Let us know! 

Please keep our people, our     

community, our state, our      

country, and our world in your 

prayers during this difficult and 

uneasy time.  

God is with us always!  

immanuelwaterloo.org


Page 5 Immanuel  Monthly  

In Our Prayers... 
 
Please note:  The names listed below will remain on our public prayer list for two 
weeks unless the church office is notified otherwise.  Thank you. 
 

We Pray for our Fellow Parishioners: Millie Menke, Sandy Moore 
(MS), Perry Koch (nursing home), Ruby Muench (cancer), Iva 
Mesnarich (shut in), Wade Marshall (Alzheimer’s), Shirley Elmore 
(treated for cancer), Phyllis Lloyd (pacemaker), Alvera Jacobs 
(recovering from fall & broken hip), Dean Kohlmeier (very ill), Sara 
Schoenborn (anxiety), Lana Mueller (recovering at home), Carolyn 
Henry (broken femur), Tyler Cooley, Kathy Netzeband (gall bladder 
surgery) 
 

We Pray for Friends and Relatives of Parishioners:  Michael 
Washausen, Nina Van Kamp, Ken Horn (cancer), Nicole Bachelier, 
Gordon Curd (dialysis), Steven Muench, Sarah Castelli, Glenda     
Manion, Pat Bolañius (dementia),  Patrick Bolañius (cancer), Susan 
Martin (cancer), Dustin Traw (cancer), Jean Stroisch (cancer), Dale 
Mueller (stroke), Daryl Bense (dementia), Ruth Nagel (brain tumor   
removed), Greg Colbert (recovering from bicycle accident), Sue Poirot 
(gastric volvulus), Jean Leggett (very ill), Eleanor Krebel (leukemia), 
Angelina (in NICU), Joanne McDaniel (Covid) 
 

We Pray for Those in the Service of Our Nation: Alicia Kirkley, 
Dustin Bender, Aaron Bommarito, Alex Naumann, Paul Doty, Erik 
Brandt 
 

We Pray for Our Missionaries and Special Missions: Immanuel’s  
Preschool, Immanuel’s Mission Team, Unity Lutheran Elementary 
School (East St. Louis, IL) 

October 2020 Altar 
Flowers 

10/3—10/4  open 
10/10—10/11 Given by Al & Vi 
    Scheibe in honor  
    of their 66th    
    wedding            
    anniversary  
10/17—10/18 Given by Taylor  
    Vernier & Valerie 
    Zahra in honor of 
    their wedding on  
    October 17, 2020  
10/24—10/25 open 
 
The 2020 Flower Chart is posted on the 
bulletin board in the narthex. Sign up for 
the weekend you would like! As your    
weekend approaches, Sandy Thompson, our 
flower coordinator, will contact you to give 
you more details. 

August Finances 

Total Deposits      $  57,487.40 
Total Expenses      $  54,006.36 
Over/(Short)       $    3,481.04 
 

August 31, 2020 Balances: 
Checking       $  56,376.88 
Scholarship Fund     $    9,844.82 
Discretionary Fund    $    4,122.48 
Eggemeyer Memorial    $    4,625.00 
Mueller Memorial    $    1,490.00 
Loan        $328,731.35 
 

2020 Year to Date: 
Deposits            $439,491.92 
Expenses           $404,905.23 
Over/(Short)     $  34,562.34 
Unpaid Obligations       $           0.00 

CONTACT US AND STAY UP TO DATE! 
During this unusual and uncertain time, please know that Pastor 
Demski & Pastor Troup are available.    Contact them directly by 
phone or email. And, feel free to contact Ann and Lisa as well. Office 

hours are back to normal. 
 

Pastor Demskið847-254-9666ðpastor.demski@gmail.com 
Pastor Troupð618-340-8375ðpastort@htc.net 
Ann Frankð314-346-7413ðafrank@htc.net 

Lisa Clamorsð618-719-4954ðimmanuelwaterloo@gmail.com 

Attention, Worship Helpers!  
 

The next schedule is going out this week, but it will only be for October only rather than 
through January.  Be on the lookout for it and then in late October (after final decisions on 
upcoming holiday service times are made), the next schedule will be sent out.  Thank you 

foe serving Immanuel in these ways! 
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October 2020 Worship Helpers 

Saturday Accompanists: 
 

10/3, 10/10, 10/17, 10/31 
Ron Jones 

 
10/24 

Joan Ruwald 

Collator: 
 

Nede Bachelier 

Need a piano tuned at your 
house? 

 
Greg Junker will be tuning Immanuel's       

pianos on November 12th at 9 am. He is open 
to having other appointments on that day in 

Waterloo.  Anyone interested in having a    
piano tuned, call 618.233.1406. 

Do You Have an Email Address? 
 

Did you know that you could be a good steward 
by receiving our newsletter via e-mail?  Call or   
e-mail the church office and let Lisa know to    

remove you from the mailing list and add you to 
the e-mail list. 

Volunteers Needed! 
We are looking for a few more volunteers to serve at   

Immanuel in various ministries & roles. 
 

Altar GuildñMedia TeamñUshersñSunday School 
Teachers 

 

If you would like to help out in any of these ways, please 
contact the church office. 

ALUMINUM CANS 
We are NOT taking any aluminum cans current-
ly.  Please recycle them on your own rather than    
dropping them off at Immanuel.  Thank you.  We 
will let you know when we will begin taking these 

donations again. 
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Want to Stay Up to Date?  
Go to our website (immanuelwaterloo.org ) and check it out!  Be sure to subscribe to the calendar, 
and youõll have the most up to date info on Immanuelõs activities and events.  Also, check out all of 
the info available right on our home page.  Notice that something is missing?  Let us know! 

immanuelwaterloo.org
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Service Reminders:  
 

Just a few important notes about our services.  As 

you are all aware, things change constantly, so please 

continue to watch your weekly announcements & 

emails.  

 

1. There is currently no need to call ahead to attend 

a service.  Please note that the 5:30 & 7:45 services 

tend to be less attended if you are wondering about 

which service to attend. 

2. Please wear masks upon entering and exiting.  

Weõll have masks available, too. You can remove 

them once you are seated and distanced.  Please 

continue to respect peopleõs space who wish to be 

distanced.  

3. Communion is celebrated at every service.         

Individual cups & the common cup are offered at 

each service as well.  

4. While a few ushers will be present, the bulletins 

& offering plate will continue to be on the table in 

the narthex.  Please pick up a bulletin as you    

enter the sanctuary and place your offering and 

attendance card in the plate either before or after   

service. 

5. For now, during our Sunday services, the ushers 

will be in the narthex to greet you from a distance 

and help where needed. They will also help to   

direct families to the communion rail.  

6. Jesus remains our focusñnothing has changed! 

Praise be to God for sustaining His people now 

and forever!  

 

Updated as of September 29, 2020. 

Millie Menke  
Retired 

 

After teaching Sunday School 
for over 30 years (maybe over 
40 years, weôve lost count), 
Millie has decided to retire due 
to her health. She is so        
appreciative to all of the     
children and other teachers 
through the years and plans to 
continue to provide Sunday 
School supplies when she can. 
She said she will miss it       
tremendously!  Thank you,  
Millie, for your dedication 
through the years!  You are  
appreciated!   If any former 
students or other members 
would like to send Millie a 
card, her address is 1052 
Country Club Lane, Waterloo 
IL 62298. 

Third Grade Celebration 
Sunday, Sept. 20th 
10:15 am service 

 
Addison Breier 
Avery Collmeyer 
Myla Eggemeyer 
Olivia Rusteberg 
Mason Wilhelm 

 
Each of these third grade children       
received his/her own copy of Godõs 
Word, the Holy Bible during this    

special time.  
 

Congratulations to each of them! 

KFUO RADIO, AM850 &  KFUO.ORG , a media 
ministry extension of  LCMS congregations, 

shares Christ for you  on AM850 & 
kfuo.org  via worship services, Bible and  

theology studies, practical talk programs, 
and sacred music. You can find programs on 

demand at  kfuo.org  and wherever you get 
your podcasts!  

http://kfuo.org/
http://kfuo.org/
https://kfuo.us19.list-manage.com/track/click?u=54af661ed49340a315983cb13&id=39d9bddde6&e=5dc1d0289e
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BASIC helps the Jr High and High School members of our 
congregation grow together as the body of Christ. That  
happens primarily on Sunday mornings at the  Divine    
Service and in Bible Study, but we also get together for 
fun, fellowship, and service activities throughout the year.  
Remember, youth group is for youth in grades 6-12, and 
your friends are always welcome! 
 
You can join the Immanuel BASIC Facebook group and 
email pastor.demski@gmail.com to be added to the weekly 
email list for the newest updates. 
 
Remember to join us on Sundays from 9-10 am for Bible 
study!  Junior high meets in the multipurpose room and 
high school meets in Pastor Demski’s office. 
 
Watch the bulletins and Pastor Demski’s emails for info on our upcoming events! 

BASIC Youth Group News! 

Visit our website 
(immanuelwaterloo.org/preschool) 
or contact the office (939-6480 or     

immanuelwaterloo@gmail.com) for 
more information or to get put on the 

waiting list. 

Sunday School 
News! 

 
Our 2020-21 Sunday School teachers & 
helpers are Lisa Clamors (Superintendent), 
Pam Nagel & Sandy Mueller (Preschool, 
PreK & K), Deborah Joellenbeck (1st & 2nd 
grades), Melissa Wiegand (3rd & 4th 
grades), Gayle Mesnarich (5th & 6th 
grades), and Alan Stumpf (7th & 8th 
grade).   
 
Our Sunday School music leaders are Jen-
na Hoeffken (Preschoolñ2nd grade) and 
Ann Frank (3rdñ8th grades).   
 
Our current Bible study leaders include 
Pastor Demski, Pastor Troup, Scott & Jen 
Janssen, Tim Scheibe, and Faith Mueller. 
Our 2020-21 midweek class teachers are 
Pastor Demski (8th grade), Pastor Troup 
(7th grade), and Jen Janssen (5th & 6th 
grades).   
 
Please continue to keep our teachers & 
leaders in your prayers. 

Immanuelôs  
Preschool 

mailto:pastor.demski@gmail.com
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Visit our website 
(immanuelwaterloo.org/preschool) 
or contact the office (939-6480 or     

immanuelwaterloo@gmail.com) for 
more information or to get put on the 

waiting list. 
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Pastor Demski’s Letter… continued from page 1... 
 
There’s more I’d like to share, but you haven’t called me to be 
your resident sociologist or epidemiologist. You’ve called me to 
bring you Jesus. So why spend time on this at all? To bring us 
back to Jesus in humility and to remind us to love others because 
we’re all in the same boat of confusion and ambiguity. We don’t 
always have all of the answers. As one researcher said, “If things 
don’t turn out as badly as we expect then it looks like we      
overreacted. If things get terrible people will look back and say 
that we didn’t do enough.” In 1918, like today, people handled 
the pandemic in a variety of ways. While there are notes about 
selfishness during the pandemic, there are many more tales of 
bravery and looking to the care of one’s neighbor in the midst of 
great tragedy. That love looked different from city to city and 
person to person. Viruses don’t always give us room for one right 
answer. They always do, however, find a way to give us an     
opportunity to look back and critique what happened with a long 
list of would’ve, should’ve, could’ve’s. Pestilence has been 
around since the fall and as much as we learn and develop, death 
from pestilence or otherwise will not be cured by us. By all 
means, give thanks to God for the doctors who continue to study 
and learn so that they can treat people in their ailments. Take 
your aspirin, take your oils, or whatever you do, but don’t think 
for a second that those things will cure death or that you have 
become the master of life and death. We can care for those who 
are at risk and do what appears to be the best practice of the day, 
but we won’t escape death with medical science. 
  
Death is only cured by Jesus of Nazareth who is true God and 
true man and who gives you life even when death appears to be 
the eternal prognosis. We don’t have all of the right answers for 
every situation. What we do have is the promise of God through 
Christ. So we live in faith based on what we know and “love your 
neighbor as yourself” in the way that our neighbor needs to be 
cared for according to God’s Word. Viruses change, mutate, and 
often bring death. Christ remains the same yesterday, today, and 
forever to always bring you life (Hebrews 13:8). His promise of 
forgiven sins and eternal life will never change. This virus could 
stick around for a while. I could be writing a newsletter saying, 
“Welcome to month 18” for all I know. What I can tell you for 
sure is that Christ and His promises will be around much longer. 
Life is yours for free through Christ. 
  
Go in peace. Nothing has changed! 
  
If you have any questions, just let me know. 
 
The Lord be with you! 

JOIN US ON ZOOM &  
FACEBOOK LIVE!   

 
Our 10:15 service as well as 
various Sunday School  
classes, Bible studies,     

midweek classes and other 
meetings are being shared 
on Zoom or Facebook Live 
in addition to in person.  
Would you like info on how 
to participate through Zoom 
or Facebook Live?  If so, 
please contact the church 
office and weôll get you the 

info you need. 

MIDWEEK CLASSES 
 

Classes are being held 
from 6:30-8:00 pm each 

Wednesday.  
 

Masks and social       
distancing will be      
followed during our 

classes.  
 

Open to children in 
grades 5-8.   

 
Questions?  Please   
contact the church    

office. 



 

WORSHIP SERVICES  
 

SATURDAY 
5:30 pm 

 

SUNDAY 
7:45 am & 10:15 am 

 
Holy Communion is celebrated at every service.       

Individual and common cup is offered at each service 
as well. 

 
 
 

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS  
 

Monday ï Friday 
8:00 am ï 4:30 pm 

 
Pastor Troupôs day off is Monday. 
Pastor Demskiôs day off is Thursday. 

Immanuel Lutheran Church  
522 S. Church Street  
Waterloo, IL 62298  

 

May God continue to bless you:  
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Donôt forget to visit us on the webé 
immanuelwaterloo.org 

Youôll find our weekly announcements and 
updates, our calendar, VBS & Preschool 

info, and other important news! 

2020 

immanuelwaterloo.org

